

NEWSLETTER

Vol. V May 4, 1961 No. 29

ANNUAL meeting of the Board of Trustees will be held Sunday, May 14th, beginning with luncheon at one o'clock and continuing with a business session at two.

BIRTHDAY of Doug McFalls, 15, was celebrated last Thursday.

ASSEMBLY tomorrow will present the Rev. Wilbur Martin, pastor of the Coventry Brethren Church, Pottstown, Pa., the home church of Tommy Dick. Last Friday a Canadian travel film, "Waterway Holiday," was shown.

REUNION weekend of Princeton University alumni will bring to the school the wives and children of members of the Class of 1946, June 7-11. Among the members of this class are William H. Sword, a trustee of this school, and John Kuser, a Campus Estates neighbor. Last year the 25th-year class ('35) used the school facilities and next year it will also be the 25th class ('37).

COMMENCEMENT exercises will be held Saturday, June 3rd at 10:30 a.m. Speaker will be the Rev. David L. Crawford of Princeton Theological Seminary.

CHOIR will sing in the Mother's Day service at Rosedale Chapel Sunday morning, May 14th.

CAMP will open Sunday, June 25th and close Sunday, August 6th. There is still room for a number of boys but parents planning to register their sons should do so at once to avoid possible disappointment. The program of activities and daily schedule will be essentially the same as in previous years.

VISITORS yesterday were Mr. Jack B. Twichell, superintendent of schools of Mercer County, and Mr. William Warner, director of secondary education for New Jersey, who inspected the school plant, visited classes, met staff and students and listened to a rehearsal, for the purpose of determining the school's eligibility to appear on the State's list of approved schools. Following a three-and-a-half hour examination they indicated such approval would be forthcoming and expressed themselves as favorably impressed by what they had seen and heard.